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Full Council 28.06.22 
 

Radcliffe on Trent Parish Council 
Parish Clerk: Karen Green 
The Grange, Vicarage Lane 

Radcliffe on Trent 
Nottingham 
NG12 2FB 

Tel: 0115 9335808          Email: clerk@rotpc.com           Web: www.rotpc.com 
 

Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on Tuesday 28th June 2022 at 8pm 
at The Grange 

 
Present: Cllr Jo Spencer (Chair), Cllr Sue Clegg (Vice Chair), Cllr Gillian Dunn, Cllr Harry Curtis, Cllr 
Oliver Bere, Cllr Phil Thomas, Cllr Shaun Moroney, Cllr Carol Chambers, Cllr Lorraine Foster, Cllr Irene 
Dovey, Cllr Martin Davis, Cllr Ian Rhodes. 

Also present: Claire Sutcliffe (Parish Council Administrator), RBC Cllr Abby Brennan and no members 
of the public. 
 

1. Apologies for Absence 
 
Cllr Anne Mcleod, Cllr Tracy James, Cllr Alice Tomlinson, Cllr Matt Douglas-Kirk, Cllr David 
Graham and NCC/RBC Cllr Roger Upton – Approved. 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 
None. 

3. Open Session for Members of the Public to Raise Matters of Council Business – limited to 15 
minutes   
 
No members of the public present. 

4. Proposal to approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd 
May2022  
 
Proposal: That the minutes are approved as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
Vote: Approved unanimously. 
 

5. Proposal to accept the Minutes of the Finance and General Purpose Meeting held on 3rd 
May 2022 

Proposal: That the minutes are accepted as an accurate record. 

Vote: Approved unanimously. 
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6. Proposal to accept the Minutes of the Amenities Meeting held on 31st May 2022 
 

Proposal: That the minutes are accepted as an accurate record. 

Vote: Approved unanimously. 

7. Proposal to accept the Minutes of the Planning and Environment Meetings held on 17th May 
2022 and 14th June 2022 
 

Proposal: That the minutes are accepted as an accurate record. 

Vote: Approved unanimously. 

 
8. Chairman’s Announcements  

Cllr Spencer attended Radfest on Saturday 18th June. The organisers worked exceedingly 
hard and the day was a success despite the bad weather. The support of the Parish Council is 
very important to them. 

 

9. Clerk’s Report on Previous Minutes 
 
There are still issues with the Skatepark that need addressing. Radfest had security all night 
and this highlighted that cars are coming and going a lot, the last skateboarders did not leave 
until 3am and the security light is on until 5.20am. 

 
10. Proposal for Ruth Edwards MP to attend a Parish meeting 

 
It was agreed that Ruth Edwards MP should be invited to attend a Radcliffe on Trent Parish 
Council Meeting at her convenience. 
 

11. Correspondence  
 

a) Invitation to Radcliffe Junior School nature garden opening on Friday 22nd July 2022 
 
Cllr Mcleod has offered to attend this on behalf of the Parish Council. 

 
12. Parish Councillors and outside organisations reports 

 
Cllr Thomas spoke on behalf of the Train Group to recognise the significant help and support 
they’ve had from the offices of Rushcliffe Borough Council and Cllr Upton who provided a lot 
of information to the Department for Transport for the business case for improving the rail 
service in Radcliffe on Trent.  
 

13. Reports from Borough and County Councillors 
 
 Cllr Brennan attended the J9 Domestic Violence Event that was run at The Grange a few 

weeks ago by Ruth Edwards MP. This is a campaign to raise awareness and encourage 
local businesses and organisations to demonstrate that they are a welcome place for 
people to go if they are victims of domestic violence to make a phone call or ask for help. 
It was reasonably well attended and Cllr Brennan has invited the woman who addressed 
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the meeting to come to a Town & Parish Forum meeting to extend the message further 
across the borough. 
 

 There is a new dog waste bin on Hudson Way on the opposite side of the road so people 
don’t have to cross the road to use a bin. Cllr Brennan has now organised 5 dog waste bins 
in Radcliffe on Trent. 

 
 Cllr Brennan attended another meeting with Ruth Edwards MP regarding support of 

Ukrainian refugees across the Borough and how they can be helped to integrate into local 
communities. 

 
 The Shelford Road resurfacing roadworks start in a few weeks. It will be disruptive for a 

while especially with all the other works going on but it will be worth doing. 
 

 Approval has been given for new signage at the bottom of New Road to point to the 
Bingham Road shops. 

 
 There will be a road closure during the Carnival & Parade on Saturday 8th July 2022. 

 
 There is a Town and Parish Forum Meeting on 8th July 2022 at 9.30 at Rushcliffe Arena. 

Cllr Clegg plans to attend and all are welcome. 

 

The chairman to move that the press and public be excluded from the meeting during 
consideration of item 14 and on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt 
information as defined in section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (Admissions to meetings) Act 1960 

 

14. Official complaint report to note 
 
The Chairman reminded all Parish Councillors of the need for confidentially and discretion 
during council meetings in light of the complaint. 
 

15. Date of the next Full Council Meeting Tuesday 6th September 2022 at 8pm 

 

Meeting Closed at 8.55pm. 
 

I declare that the above is a true record of the meeting 

 

Signed      Date 

Chair 

Radcliffe on Trent Parish Council 

 


